## PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE TUESDAY, JANUARY 26, 2021 6:00 P.M.

The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the President, Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur.

The following members were present at roll call:

Councilman David Acosta Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. Councilman Paul F. Spinelli Councilman Albert Vargas President Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur

Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator

Edwin Alicea, Director, Public Safety

President Arthur led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, has been given on December 8, 2020 by the City Clerk in the following manner:

- Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the City Hall on;
- 2. Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press of Atlantic City;
- 3. Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland.

President Arthur asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.

There being no one to be heard, the Clerk reviewed revisions and additions to the agenda. A revised version of Resolution No. 2021-48, Resolution adopting an affirmative marketing plan, was provided. Exhibit A was provided for Resolution No. 2021-49, Resolution authorizing entering into a contract with an administrative agent for the administration of affordable housing units. A fee schedule was added for Resolution No. 2021-55, Resolution awarding a professional services agreement to Ford, Scott & Associates, LLC, Ocean City, NJ to perform the duties of auditor and other related accounting services. A communication from Mayor Fanucci was added re-appointing Dennis Ingraldi and Reginald P. Johnston to the Vineland Downtown Improvement District Management Corporation Board of Directors for a term expiring December 31, 2023.

Councilman Franceschini reported that the demand for COVID-19 vaccinations far exceeds the supply. Our clinics expect to administer 500 vaccines this week and the same number next week. We have heard many complimentary comments about the operation of our clinics.

Councilman Spinelli stated the reorganization of the VDID was last week. There are concerns about whether the annual Landis Avenue car show can be conducted in June.

President Arthur entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting. The Clerk called the roll: YEAS: Councilman Acosta

Councilman Franceschini Councilman Spinelli Councilman Vargas President Arthur

	Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur President of Council	
ATTEST:		
Keith Petrosky, RMC Municipal Clerk		